
Minutes of Washington Cemetery Trustees’ Meeting 
 
 
Date:  September 28, 2015 – 7:00 p.m. 
In Attendance:  Phil Barker (chair), Kathy West and Kitty West (bookkeeper).   
Minutes Approved:  Minutes were approved for August 24, 2015 as written.                         
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Phil contacted Stone Vault to see why they still haven’t started work in the East Washington 
Cemetery.  They have a backlog of work, but will be starting soon.  
  
We signed the authorization to pay form for cemetery maintenance for September. 
 
Nan Shwartz sent Kitty a note saying she borrowed a line from the history of the cemeteries for 
the cemetery trustees’ opening page on the town’s web site. Phil has received permission from                               
K. C. Hayes to use his photo and poem on the web site. 
 
The preliminary work at the graveyard on the Marlow side of Ashuelot pond has not been 
completed yet by the land owner, as agreed. 
 
The trustees will check their schedules and set up a work day to clear the designated trees at the 
Dole (so called) Graveyard at Ed’s Corner. 
 
 
 
New Business: 
 
We received the form for Capital Improvement Projects, but have none to submit at this time. 
 
We approved a bill from Phil for reimbursement. 
 
Kitty suggested we use some sort of inexpensive marker for pauper graves. 
 
There will be an ash interment in the East Washington Cemetery on October 10th. 
 
The Saffords, in Rhode Island, contacted Phil to see if an ash interment could be made in the 
family lot.  We approved the request.  
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:39 p.m.  
 
 
Bookkeeper, 
 
 


